HELP FOR UKRAINE Earlier this year, following an appeal, we supported Ukrainian Christian Ministries who are "taking the gospel to every community, meeting their material needs and equipping Ukrainians for a brighter future". As we approach winter it would be marvellous if we could support them again as they also continue to meet the needs of displaced people with food, bedding, medicines and other essentials. Please continue to pray for Ukraine.

If you would like to make a contribution please place a donation in a suitably marked envelope or directly to our bank account using the reference "Ukraine".

FOODBANK Donations can be put in the collection crates in the church centre foyer. Alternatively, you can make a cash donation online at: https://westcheshire.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/ Thank you for your continued support!

GREETINGS CARDS for all occasions by Gill Holt. Please have a look after the Sunday services and support the work of **Tearfund**.

In our prayers.....

Pray for the sick Especially for Angela Underhill, Elijah (baby son of Rachel Collier's friend), Andy Warren, Matt Banks, Richard Jones, Alastair Vize, Florence Petri, Viv Sumner, Alex Haslam, Cath Wells, Steve Bubb, Len Morris, Christopher Wilkinson, Cathy Armstrong, Doris Holland, Su Jones, Rachel Kirkland, Anne Blundell (Jane Speare's sister), Frazer & Nicky Budd, Jean Price (Laura Walker's mum) and Cora Fielding.

Pray for the long-term sick Especially for Hilary Shergold, Mary Maddocks, Jane Ashford, Stephen Beveridge, Reg & Jane Bolton, Mina Bowles, Katy Durdant-Hollamby, Audrey Davies, Peter Fabian, Ron Griffiths, Gill Holt, Jeannie Hughes, Megan Jones, Pip Jones, Elizabeth Lusty (Pawson), Cath Reeve, Tony Thackray, Raphael Vize, Paula Warren, Catherine Wilson and others at home especially Sheila Davies, Gladys Heppell and Joyce Kirby.

Pray for the bereaved Especially for the family and friends of the late Mavis Goodwin (Sarah Mason's mum) and Peggy Jones.

Pray for those bereaved a year ago Especially for the family and friends of the late Rosemary Phillips.

NOTICE 20TH NOVEMBER 2022



JOIN US ON SUNDAY

The Bible Series: How we read it and how it reads us.
9.00am Holy Communion
10.45am Service
Our hearing loop has now been reinstated and is fully working

THIS SUNDAY @ KIDSCHURCH

This week in kidschurch we are starting our next mini Bible series on God's people. We are kicking off with Samson, looking at commitment, faith and service.

THIS SUNDAY @ ALL SAINTS YOUTH

Breakfast and Bible 10:45 and Sunday Youth 6pm

Prayer Focus

for people to find community within All Saints and amongst their local neighbours

Christmas is a-coming

which means the Carol Service is also a-coming! Sunday 18th December at 6:30pm

Carol service rehearsal dates for December

Tuesday 6th, Thursday 8th, Tuesday 13th, Thursday 15th at 7:30pm and Sunday 18th rehearsal in afternoon at 3pm.

THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS...

Monday 21st November,

Heart & Soul Café, 8.45am-2pm Little Lights, 10-11.30am

Tuesday 22nd November,

Heart & Soul Café, 8.45am-2pm Tuesday Homegroup, 10:30am Deo Gratias Choir, 7.30pm

Wednesday 23rd November,

Bible Study Fellowship, 9.55-11.30am
Decorating the church for Christmas, 1-8pm
Junior Narrative Theatre Company, 4.30-5.30pm

DECORATING
THE CHURCH
FOR CHRISTMAS

Thursday 24th November,

Heart & Soul Café, 8.45am-2pm Decorating the church for Christmas, from 9am Narrative Theatre Company, 5-6.30pm Rising Generation, 6.30pm HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!

Friday 25th November,

Craft Club, 1.30pm



FILLED BOXES CAN BE DROPPED AT KINGSWAY CHAPEL UP UNTIL 21ST NOVEMBER

If you have any items to go in a shoe box, you have until the 24th November to leave them in the centre foyer. Thank you!

You can still pack a shoebox online! https://shoeboxonline.samaritans-purse.org.uk/



MOST NEED ITEMS: UHT MILK, UHT JUICE, TREAT, INSTANT MASH, INSTANT PASTA / INSTANT NOODLES, TINNED MEATS, TINNED PUDDINGS

THEY DON'T NEED: PASTA, BAKED BEANS

Please put any donations in the collection crates in the church centre foyer. Thank you!



HOOLE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON 2022

this Saturday, 19th November at 6pm

Save the date!!!

CATH Sleep Out 2022 at the Harold Tomlins Centre on Friday 2nd December 2022



Each year a small group of church members join in with

the Annual Sleep Out to raise funds for Chester Aid to the Homeless.

We are looking for new members to join our team, if you are interested, please contact me.

Ian Percival

You may have watched, or at least heard of, 'The Chosen', a multi-season series about the life of Jesus. Well, the new season (season 3) is being released THIS week! Episodes 1 and 2 are being shown at Vue Cinema in Cheshire Oaks between Friday 18th and Tuesday 22nd November. Definitely worth a watch! If you have never watched it but think you might like to, seasons 1 and 2 are available on Amazon Prime, or via an app you can download free (although lots of people have unfortunately reported problems with the app).

Having managed to successfully navigate through training, I've been licensed as a volunteer Waterways Chaplain!



This means I am now privileged to be able to wander up and down the canal towpath in Chester in the hope of spreading a little bit of God's love to people I meet and lend a listening ear if needed.

I am to be commissioned for this role, this Sunday at the 10:45 service, so I will look forward to seeing you there.

Thanks for your support. Jim Ellis





Hoole Church of England Primary School

We commemorated Armistice Day with a very special worship. It was wonderful to welcome friends from All Saints' Church, the local community and the Belong Care Village in Chester to join with us in remembering servicemen and women who have given their lives for our country.

To commemorate the fortieth anniversary of the Falklands War, the service focused on Simon Weston and the Sir Galahad military boat. We talked about Simon Weston who had been very badly injured but showed perseverance and determination to recover in order to help other people and make a difference in the world around him.

At the end of the service, children laid poppies on our wall of remembrance. Many pupils had written messages of remembrance on their poppies, showing how they had reflected on the sacrifice of the fallen. Visitors were also welcomed to lay poppies and many did this with an escort from our youngest children in Reception Class.

Later in the afternoon, older children were visited by Chris Caroe, a veteran of the Falklands War. Mr Caroe joined us from an appearance on BBC Breakfast News that

morning. Mr Caroe spoke to pupils about his experiences and his feelings on Armistice Day. Pupils were enthralled to listen to Mr Caroe and his first-hand account of conflict. I feel so fortunate that we are able to offer children experiences like this which support them in becoming tolerant and responsible citizens of the future.

The children reflected on the day's events. I have shared some of their reflections below:

"It's not all about war and conquest. It is about being thankful for the things you have."

"This taught me to be thankful for the small things and how even though they were the enemy, the soldiers still cared for the Argentinian prisoners."

"It has made me think differently about not only being thankful for the British soldiers but also for all of the others."

"It showed me that friendship helps you to get on in life."

"It has made me realise how special Remembrance Day is for everyone."

"It inspires me to help people and team work with loyal friends."

"This made me even more thankful for every person who fought for our country."

"I learnt to be thankful and live life to the fullest and maybe the impossible may be possible."

A very special thank you to members of the All Saints congregation who joined us for the this service. It was so special to welcome you to our school.

Thank you for your prayers and best wishes for our school family.

Ros Flanders Headteacher



